

April 3, 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians:

The LCS school board met last night and unanimously agreed that we should follow the San Joaquin County Public Health Service recommendation to keep our campus closed for the duration of the 2019-20 school year. We will continue to keep our school community up-to-date as more information becomes available. It is the teachers, staff, and administration's goal to complete the school year in such a manner that an opportunity is given to recognize and honor students for their accomplishments this school year with some type of program, celebration, graduation, etc., as allowed by SJCPHS.

We will maintain the distance-learning program in K-8 through the remainder of this 4th quarter. Our teachers will continue to provide grade level curriculum and instruction online. We truly appreciate your flexibility and support of our school during these unprecedented times.

God continues to guide our way and even in times of discomfort, we remain hopeful in knowing that He is in control. We will continue to pray for the health and safety of our community, state, nation and world, as we remember that, "But bless is the one who trusts in the Lord, whose confidence is in him. They will be like a tree planted by the water that sends out its roots by the stream. It does not fear when heat comes; its leaves are always green. It has no worries in a year of drought and never fails to bear fruit."

Thank you for your continued educational partnership. If you have questions, please feel free to contact me or Mrs.Harper.

Thank you for your support, **Ron Hittle** 

Ron Hittle

Principal